

Winter Newsletter January 2006

There has been no ‘off season’ for the Board this fall with managing not only the construction at First Beach but also several unique issues some of which required immediate attention. While a winter newsletter is a little unusual, a lot has gone on to merit an update to the entire membership. So here goes:

First Beach Renovation
A great deal of activity took place this fall at First Beach including:

· Diversion of the stream behind the tennis courts

· Construction of a retention basin for the stream to flow into

· Construction of a new 24 inch storm drain from the retention pond to the storm drain system on LS Drive
· Construction of a beautiful stone retention wall to allow more parking

· Removal of the tennis court fence

· Various tree trimming and clean up of the lots behind the tennis courts

A strategic decision was made not to re-grade and pave the tennis courts this fall based on two simple principles: time and money. As you will recall October was very wet and we lost some time there. November and early December had very nice weather but the cost of fuel (and asphalt) went through the roof. And then the arctic weather arrived. Long story short, rather than rush into prepping and getting the initial coat of asphalt down the decision was made to hold off until spring. 1) This is too important a project to rush, 2) We have a 50/50 shot that asphalt prices might come down, 3) Why expose the asphalt to one more winter than we need to, 4) sometimes when you pave in cold weather the paving just doesn’t hold up, and 5) the water company still needs to run their replacement water main between Hilltop and Town Road. 
Next Step
We have been assured by our general contractor that we will be ‘first out of the box’ to finish up the First Beach renovations once the asphalt plants open in the spring. Major action items include the re-grading of the tennis courts, paving the courts and parking area, erection of a new fence and painting and striping the tennis courts and parking lot.

Additional work is planned to install storm drains and drainage pipe from Pilgrim Way to LS drive over the winter.
First Beach Finances
Thank you, thank you, thank you. Nearly $50,000 in special assessment taxes were paid by the end of December. Divide that number by $320 and it’s pretty impressive.

Total expenditures to date for First Beach renovations are $25,000 and that covers all the completed work outlined above. 

Now the expensive part of the project is yet to occur but having the cash available helped when it came to doing a little yankee trading last fall.

Some time and effort was spent this fall to secure a $100,000 credit line for the project and it now appears we may not need it if the rest on the special assessment taxes come in on time. Great position to be in.
Speaking of Paving…    
While working with the Town on the First Beach project, we were able to convince them on the merits of paving both Briarcliff and Forest Way last fall. No guarantees but we now have an open dialogue on repaving a street or two every year.

Some Times You Never Know What’s Around The Corner

This fall a gentleman’s name living within the Association showed up on the CT. Sexual Offender website maintained by the CT. State Police. Needless to say this information generated instant consternation and concern and multiple phone calls and emails to my attention. It is important to recognize that everyone has rights that need to be protected. I spent a fair amount of time working with personal contacts within the State Police to ascertain exactly what this man was charged with, his rights that needed to be protected, and the rights of the association to take action if necessary. Fortunately no action on the part of the Association was required since the gentleman elected to relocate. 

Great News on Weed Treatment
We will not have to treat the entire lake in 2006. You may recall when the weed treatment program first started that there was an open question on just how long the initial weed treatment would last. The original thinking was 2-3 years.

The results of the weed assessment survey last fall required by DEP are in and it is good news. The native aquatic plants are doing very well and fanwort, the problem weed, has been identified in 3 areas of the lake. The weed has been found sparsely by the boat launch and down by the dam with a more significant growth in the lagoon at Second Beach. 

The recommendation by the weed treatment company is to give the Second Beach lagoon a booster shot of treatment this spring. Due to the encapsulated shape of the lagoon, a treatment using pellets instead of liquid with be effective. The cost of the treatment will be $3,500 – $5,000 based on the number of applications needed.
Since the optimum time to treat the weeds is when they first emerge; I will be requesting the Board to allocate the funds at our Board Meeting in March. Regarding the fanwort at the boat launch and dam, I will be looking for volunteers to assist in careful and specialized hand pulling the weeds and I will discuss that option more at the June meeting of the Association.

Oh great!...
Last summer, some members got a letter from the Town informing them that the Town was using new technology to affirm property lines and if you got a letter it outlined the changes in your property lines. If you didn’t get a letter, there is no need to worry since your property boundaries did not change.

The outcome of the project is that the Town and the Tax Assessors office are reassigning lot numbers. It is highly likely that many if not all of us will be assigned a new lot number by the Assessors office. I share this with you and encourage you to look over your next tax bill from the Town to be sure that you are paying taxes on the property you own. When you get your next annual tax bill from the Association, again please examine it carefully to be sure everything is correct. 

Just When You Think You Have Seen It All… 
Someone (no one knows who) elected to set up a tree fort/campsite/homeless shelter in the ceiling of the Pavilion complete with an electric space heater and hot plate. Resourcefulness aside, there was also a fair amount of vandalism that occurred. Several of the picnic tables were dismantled to form the floor of this view-of-the-lake condo and to add insult to injury, the electric bill for the Pavilion was up about $40 for the month of December. Needless to say, the living quarters have been dismantled, the picnic tables removed, and power to the Pavilion shut off for now.

Every member of the lake is an official member of our unofficial block watch. If you see something peculiar, out of whack, or ‘just not right, let a Board member know so we can investigate it further.
So I’ll end it here for now and there will be additional updates along with new information coming out in the spring packet mailing. Beach and boating time will be here before you know it.

From all of us on the Board, have a happy, healthy, and prosperous New Year.

Respectfully
Tim Pelton 

President
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